List of Newspaper Articles about Shamima Begum from The Guardian, The Sun, and The Times.

This document is a list of news articles from three UK based news sources: *The Guardian*, *The Times*, and *The Sun*. These articles provide a glimpse into the discourse surrounding Shamima Begum in the UK. Many of these resources helped informed our research and conclusions.

This document contains the date, author, name, and URL of the articles listed from OLDEST to MOST RECENT. Note that due to link rot, many articles from *The Sun* no longer have public URLs available. Many articles from *The Times* are also behind a paywall.

Contents

1.	THE GUARDIAN	2
2.	THE SUN	15
3.	THE TIMES	25

1. THE GUARDIAN

ARTICLE DATE (YYYY.MM. DD)	ARTICLE AUTHOR	ARTICLE NAME	ARTICLE LINK
2015.02.20	Josh Halliday Aisha Gani Vikran Dodd	"UK police launch hunt for London schoolgirls feared to have fled to Syria"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/feb/20/fears-london-schoolgirls-isis-syria
2015.02.22	Josh Halliday	"Syria-bound missing schoolgirl's father urges her not to fall into clutches of Isis"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/fe b/22/uk-counter-terror-officials-criticised- syria-bound-london-schoolgirls
2015.02.23	Mary Dejevsky	"If Britons want to join Isis, let them go"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2015/feb/23/if-britons-want-to-join-isis-let- them-go-london-schoolgirls
2015.02.24a	Josh Halliday	"Scotland Yard denies Turkish claims over missing schoolgirls"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2015/feb/24/turkey-uk-missing- london-schoolgirls

2015.02.24b	Nosheen Iqbal	"The Syria-bound schoolgirls aren't jihadi devil-women, they're vulnerable children"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2015/feb/24/syria-bound-schoolgirls- arent-jihadi-devil-women-theyre-vulnerable- children
2015.02.25	Vikram Dodd Josh Halliday Constanze Letsch	"London schoolgirls believed to have entered Syria, say Metropolitan police"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2015/feb/24/london-schoolgirls- believed-to-have-entered-syria-uk-police
2015.03.01	Josh Halliday	"London schoolgirls among 60 female Britons thought to have joined Isis"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/mar/01/london-schoolgirls-60-female-britons-joined-isis
2015.03.10a	Andrew Sparrow	"Missing Syria schoolgirls stole family jewellery to fund trip, Met tells MPs: Politics Live blog"	https://www.theguardian.com/politics/blog/live/2015/mar/10/philip-hammonds-speechdefending-mi5-and-mi6-politics-live-blog
2015.03.10b	Vikram Dodd	"London schoolgirls' Syria checklist found in bedroom"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/mar/09/london-schoolgirls-syria-journey-checklist-found-in-bedroom
2015.03.11	Michael White	"Met chief is right to say missing Syria schoolgirls can come home"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/blog/2015/mar/11/met-chief-is-right- to-say-missing-syria-schoolgirls-can-come- home

2015.03.13	Peter Walker Constanze Letsch	"Latest video footage reportedly shows London teenagers en route to Syria"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/mar/13/video-footage-london-teenagers-syria-turkey
2015.05.28	Ben Quinn	"UK schoolgirls lured to Syria by Isis 'have made contact with their families'"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/may/28/uk-schoolgirls-lured-syria-isis-contact-families
2015.07.06	Vikran Dodd Nadia Khomami	"Two Bethnal Green schoolgirls 'now married to Isis men' in Syria"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/jul/04/two-bethnal-green-schoolgirls-now-married-isis-men-syria
2016.06.03	Vikram Dodd	"Four London schoolgirls who left UK for Syria married men approved by Isis"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2016/ja n/19/four-london-schoolgirls-who-left-uk-for- syria-married-men-approved-by-isis
2016.08.12	Jamie Grierson	"Radicalised girl's death should prompt review of Prevent, says MP"	https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2016/ aug/12/radicalised-girl-kadiza-sultana- death-should-prompt-review-of-prevent- says-mp
2019.02.14a	Mattha Busby Vikram Dodd	"London schoolgirl who fled to join Isis wants to return to UK"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/fe b/14/london-schoolgirl-who-fled-to-join-isis- wants-to-return-to-uk

2019.02.14b	Amy Walker Patrick Wintour	"UK will not put officials at risk to rescue Isis Britons, says minister"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/feb/14/uk-isis-britons-officials- risk-syria-schoolgirl-shamima-begum
2019.02.14c	Frances Perraudin	"Shamima Begum tells of fate since joining Isis during half-term"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/fe b/14/shamima-begum-friends-kadiza- sultana-amira-abase-joined-isis-syria
2019.02.15	Vikram Dodd Esther Addley	"Shamima Begum may have criminalised herself, says senior terrorism officer"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/fe b/15/mi6-chief-britons-joined-isis-cannot- stopped-returning-shamima-begum
2019.02.17	Kenan Malik	"The possibility of redemption is central to a humane society"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2019/feb/17/possibility-of-redemption-is-central-to-a-humane-society-shamima-begum
2019.02.18	Dawn Foster	"Britain could deradicalise Shamima Begum – with compassion"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/feb/18/britain-deradicalise- shemima-begum-isis
2019.02.19a	Vikram Dodd Sarah Marsh	"Isis Briton compares Manchester bombing to western airstrikes"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/fe b/18/islamist-extremism-in-uk-shamima- begum

2019.02.19b	Usama Hasan	"How would I deradicalise Shamima Begum? With Islamic scholarship"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/feb/19/trump-take-back-radicalised- britons-shamima-begum
2019.02.19c	Chitra Ramaswamy	"A British girl has asked to come home. We must meet our responsibility to her"	https://www.theguardian.com/lifeandstyle/commentisfree/2019/feb/19/shamima-begum-groomed-british-teenage-girl-racist-britain
2019.02.19d	Robert Verkaik	"Taking Shamima Begum's citizenship risks making her a martyr"	https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2019/feb/19/taking-shamima-begums-citizenship-risks-making-her-a-martyr
2019.02.20a	Vikram Dodd	"Shamima Begum: will the plan to revoke her citizenship succeed?"	https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2019/feb/20/shamima-begum-could-the-plan-to-revoke-her-citizenship-be-stopped
2019.02.20b	Vikram Dodd Kevin Rawlinson	"Shamima Begum: Isis Briton faces move to revoke citizenship"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/fe b/19/isis-briton-shamima-begum-to-have- uk-citizenship-revoked
2019.02.20c	Sonia Sodha	"Javid's decision on Shamima Begum demeans his office"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/feb/20/sajid-javid-shamima-begum- conservative-leadership

2019.02.20d	David Batty Poppy Noor	"Who has been stripped of UK citizenship before Shamima Begum?"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/feb/20/who-has-been-stripped- of-uk-citizenship-before-shamima-begum
2019.02.20e	Editorial	"The Guardian view on Shamima Begum's citizenship: removing it is not in Britain's interest"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/feb/20/the-guardian-view-on- shamima-begums-citizenship-removing-it- is-not-in-britains-interest
2019.02.20f	Esther Addley Redwan Ahmed	"Shamima Begum will not be allowed here, says Bangladesh"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/feb/20/rights-of-shamima- begums-son-not-affected-says-javid
2019.02.21a	Letters from Naomi Wayne Iain Forbes Caire Tomalin Sarah Eccleston William Schabas	"Shamima Begum citizenship decision sets a dangerous precedent"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2019/feb/21/shamima-begum-citizenship-decision-sets-a-dangerous-precedent
2019.02.21b	Gary Younge	"Shamima Begum has a right to British citizenship, whether you like it or not"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/feb/21/shemima-begum-right-british- citizenship

2021.02.22	Esther Addley	"Shamima Begum: decision risks creating second class of citizenship"	https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2019/feb/22/shamima-begum-decision-risks-creating-second-class-of-citizenship
2019.02.24a	Roy Greenslade	"Sajid Javid is pandering to rightwing press over Shamima Begum"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/feb/24/sajid-javid-pander-rightwing- press-shamima-begum
2019.02.24b	Sonia Sodha	"Put yourself in Shamima Begum's shoes before you damn her out of hand"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2019/feb/24/shamima-begum-sajiv-javid
2019.02.24c	Mark Townsend	"Met police kept families of Isis schoolgirls 'in the dark'"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/feb/24/police-kept-families-of- isis-bethnal-green-schoolgirls-in-dark- shamima-begum
2019.02.26	Azadeh Moaveni	"'Jihadi bride' doesn't fit: we need a new language for female militants"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/feb/26/jihadi-bride-shamima-begum- female-militants
2019.03.01a	Matthew Weaver Nazia Parveen	"Shamima Begum moved after threats in Syria camp, says lawyer"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/mar/01/shamima-begum- moved-from-syrian-camp-after-threats

2019.03.01b	Shelina Janmohamed	"Long before Shamima Begum, Muslim women were targets"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/e/2019/mar/01/shamima-begum-muslim-women-targets
2019.03.01c	Bethan McKernan	"Defiant women and dying children: Isis' desert legacy"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/mar/01/defiant-women-and-dying-children-isis-desert-legacy-al-hawl-refugee-camp
2019.03.05	James Bridle	"Shamima Begum's case shows us citizenship can never protect our rights"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2019/mar/05/shamima-begum-citizenship
2019.03.09	Martin Chuloy Nazia Parveen Mohammed Rasool	"Shamima Begum: baby son dies in Syrian refugee camp"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/mar/08/shamima-begum- confusion-after-reports-newborn-son-may- have-died
2019.04.07	Mark Townsend	"UK under pressure to return children of Isis mothers"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/ap r/07/begum-lawyer-working-to-repatriate- british-children-of-isis-fighters
2019.04.15	Owen Bowcott	"Jeremy Corbyn defends Shamima Begum's right to legal aid"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2019/apr/15/jeremy-corbyn-defends-shamima-begum-right-to-legal-aid?CMP=gu_com

2019.05.04	Mattha Busby	"Shamima Begum would face death penalty in Bangladesh, says minister"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2019/may/04/shamima-begum-would-face-death-penalty-in-bangladesh-says-minister
2019.05.31	Patrick Greenfield	"Sajid Javid accused of 'human fly- tipping' in Shamima Begum case"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2019/may/31/sajid-javid-accused-shamima-begum-case-syria
2019.06.04	Dan Sabbagh	"Britain should take back children of Isis fighters, says Mordaunt"	https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2019/jun/04/britain-should-take-back-children-of-isis-fighters-says-mordaunt
2019.08.03	Sarah Hall	"Women at war: why do we still struggle with the idea of female soldiers?"	https://www.theguardian.com/books/2019/a ug/03/brave-confrontations-its-time-writers- broke-the-taboo-of-the-female-warrior
2019.08.06	Jim Waterson	"Met police seek access to journalists' material on Shamima Begum"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/aug/06/metropolitan-police- seek-access-journalists-material-shamima- begum
2019.10.06	Azadeh Moaveni	"It could have been me': On the trail of the British teenagers who became 'brides of Isis'"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/oc t/06/how-bright-successful-british-muslim- girls-were-lured-into-joining-isis

2019.10.13	Ben Doherty	UK special forces may help British orphans escape Syria	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/oct/12/stripping-people-of- citizenship-makes-the-world-less-safe-not- more
2019.10.16	Dan Sabbagh	"UK special forces may help British orphans escape Syria"	https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2019/oct/16/uk-shifts-stance-on-helping-british-orphans-escape-syria
2019.10.21	Mark Townsend	"Britain makes move to bring home children of Isis suspects from Syria"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/oc t/20/uk-to-repatriate-isis-children-in-syria
2019.10.25	Duncan Gardham	"Shamima Begum faces 'extreme scenario' in citizenship appeal"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/oct/24/shamima-begum-faces- extreme-scenario-in-citizenship-appeal
2019.11.04	Jamie Grierson	"Isis women driven by more than marriage, research shows"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2019/nov/03/isis-women-driven-by- more-than-marriage-research-shows
2019.11.18	Editorial	"The Guardian view on British children in Syria: bring them back"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2019/nov/18/the-guardian-view-on-british-children-in-syria-bring-them-back

2019.11.22	Dan Sabbagh	"No more orphans expected to be returned to UK from Syria"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/nov/22/no-more-orphans-expected-to-be-brought-back-to-uk-from-syria-isis
2019.11.27	Azadeh Moaveni	"We must not abandon the women and children of Isis in camps in Syria"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2019/nov/27/women-isis-syria-camps- refugees
2019.11.30	Dan Sabbagh	"Red Cross criticises UK for stripping Isis recruits of citizenship"	https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/nov/30/red-cross-criticises-uk-for-stripping-isis-recruits-of-citizenship
2020.02.07a	Owen Bowcott	"Shamima Begum loses first stage of appeal against citizenship removal"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2020/feb/07/shamima-begum-loses- appeal-against-removal-of-citizenship
2020.02.07b	Dan Sabbagh	Begum verdict emerges from thin arguments of security v humanity	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2020/feb/07/begum-verdict-emerges- from-thin-arguments-of-security-v-humanity
2020.02.07c	Aina Khan	"Shamima Begum is a product of Britain. She should face justice here"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2020/feb/07/shamima-begum-britain- british-ethnic-minorities

2020.02.09	Kenan Malik	"Shamima Begum is British and her citizenship should not be revoked"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2020/feb/09/britain-has-moral-duty-to- bring-back-shamina-begum
2020.02.17a	Dan Sabbagh	"Shamima Begum says her 'world fell apart' after losing UK citizenship"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2020/feb/17/shamima-begum-says- her-world-fell-apart-after-losing-uk- citizenship
2020.02.17b	Kenan Malik	"Deportations to Jamaica, the Shamima Begum case and Windrush betray a woeful regard for the notion of citizenship"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2020/feb/16/citizenship-precious-right-not-to-be-arbitrarily-revoked-by-the-state
2020.06.11	Owen Bowcott	"Shamima Begum's UK citizenship should be restored, court told"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2020/jun/11/shamima-begums-uk-citizenship-should-be-restored-court-told
2020.07.19a		"Shamima Begum and the UK government's lack of compassion"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2020/jul/19/shamima-begum-and-the-uk-governments-lack-of-compassion
2020.07.20	Kenan Malik	"Britain can no longer shirk its responsibility for Shamima Begum"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2020/jul/19/britain-can-no-longer-shirk-its- responsibility-for-shamima-begum

2020.11.24a	Dan Sabbagh Owen Bowcott	"Javid advised of 'hostile public sentiment' to Shamima Begum, court told"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2020/nov/24/shamima-begum-cannot-communicate-with-legal-team-court-told
2021.02.19	Matthew Weaver	"Shamima Begum: supreme court to decide next week on UK return"	https://www.theguardian.com/uk- news/2021/feb/19/shamima-begum- supreme-court-to-decide-next-week-on-uk- return
2021.09.16a	Dr. Gina Vale	"Shamima Begum, regardless of her new image, remains the UK's responsibility"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2021/sep/16/shamima-begum-uk-british- muslims
2021.12.08	Zoe Williams	"Cruel ministers have made citizenship a tool of dirty politics"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2021/dec/08/citizenship-politics- nationality-and-border-bill-repatriation- deportation
2021.12.22	Naga Kandiah	"Like Shamima Begum, I could soon be stripped of British citizenship without notice"	https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfre e/2021/dec/15/shamima-begum-stripped- british-citizenship-nationality-and-borders- bill

2. THE SUN

NOTE: Many *The Sun* articles don't contain hyperlinks due to them not being publicly available anymore.

ARTICLE DATE (YYYY.MM. DD)	ARTICLE AUTHOR	ARTICLE NAME	LINK
2015.02.21a		"GIRLS FLY OUT TO JOIN I.S."	
2015.02.21b	Tom Morgan Jack Royston Gary O'Shea	"Jethadi brides"	
2015.02.22a		"Family in plea for girl who 'joined	
2015.02.22b	Jonathan O'Reilly Gary O'Shea Jack Royston	"COME HOME, BEG I.S. GIRLS' MUMS"	
2015.02.23a	Jonathan Reilly	"'Come home' plea to I.S. 3"	
2015.02.23b	Jonathan Reilly	"Remember how we love youwe can't stop crying"	
2015.02.24a	Robin Perrie	"ROUTE 666"	
2015.02.24b	Sajda Mughal	"R I A CRISIS FAMILIES CANNOT IGNORE"	

2015.02.24c		"SCHOOL 'IS NOT RADICAL'"	
2015.02.25	Matt Wilkinson	"TERROR BOSS LINK TO I.S. TRIP SCHOOLGIRL"	
2015.03.02	Kate McCann Mike Sullivan	"'18 TEENS' SNEAK OFF AS BRIDES"	
2015.03.07		"'Cop fear' of IS girls"	
2015.03.09		"UK GIRLS IN I.S. CITY"	
2015.03.10		"JIHADLIST GIRLS"	
2015.03.11	Kate McCann	"I.S. BRIDE IS A KARD CARRYING JIHADIST"	
2015.03.12	Rod Liddle	"AH, at least we know []"	
2015.03.13	Katie Hopkins	"A note to jihadi girls' parents you're to blame"	
2015.03.14		"JIHAD GIRLS IN CCTV CLIP"	
2015.03.15a		"Girl No4 named"	
2015.03.15b		"THE families of the three []"	
2015.03.23	Douglas Walker	"Pals just believed they were doing her a favour"	
2015.03.28	Tom Morgan	"Jihad fear pupils at Syria 3's academy"	
2015.05.14	Rod Liddle	"NO ROOM IN UK FOR JIHADIS"	

2015.05.17	Laura Armstrong	"ZAYN V JIHADIS"	
2015.05.29		"'Missions' for IS girls"	
2015.07.05	Tom Morgan	"Runaway kids wed terrorists"	
2016.01.10	Stephen Moyes	"BABES IN ARMS"	
2017.01.01	Dan Sales	" UK kids hooked on evil IS plots"	
2019.02.14	Chloe Mayer	"I.S. RUNAWAY: BRING ME BACK TO BRITAIN"	
2019.02.15a	Nick Parker	"Hubby is linked to bomb plot cell"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8431734/sh amima-begum-husband-terror-cell/
2019.02.15b	Tom Newton Dunn	"3 OPTIONS ON TEEN"	
2019.02.15c	Tom Newton Dunn Matt Wilkinson Chloe Kerr	"I'VE JIHAD ENOUGH"	
2019.02.15d		"THE Sun SAYS Keep her out"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8432239/keep-jihadi-bride-shamima-begum-out/
2019.02.15e	Tom Newton Dunn	"NO REGRETS NO REMORSE NO ENTRY"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8431345/jih adi-bride-exclusion-british-citizenship/
2019.02.15f	Brendan O'Neill	"Sorry, but this is not your home anymore"	

2019.02.16a	Patrick Gysin	"First pic of terror husband"	https://www.thesun.ie/news/3762622/first-picture-emerges-of-shamima-begums-husband-who-fled-to-syria-after-his-terror-cell-was-infiltrated-by-police/
2019.02.16b	Matt Dathan	"MI6 CHIEF: CAN'T BAN I.S. JIHADIS"	
2019.02.17a		"THE Sun SAYS ON SUNDAY 17 02 19 Keep jihadis out, Sajid"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8444688/ter ror-apologists-shamima-begum-uk-home/
2019.02.17b	Fiyaz Mughal	"Apology first for a chance to return"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8444725/jih adi-bride-shamima-begum-apology-opinion/
2019.02.17c	Frank McAvennie	"Terror teen's plea to get back home insults the victims"	
2019.02.17d		"Bring her to justice"	
2019.02.18	Nick Parker Kate Ferguson	"MUMMIES & JIHADIS"	
2019.02.19a		"War hero' lawyer row"	
2019.02.19b	Chris Pollard Richard Moriarty	"I can't stand the thought of her coming backit's making me ill"	https://www.thescottishsun.co.uk/news/389 5995/jihadi-bride-shamima-begum-baby- manchester-victim/

2019.02.20a	Jane Moore	"I.S. mum must hand son to family where love, not hate, rules"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8464212/ja ne-moore-jihadi-bride-shamima-begum/
2019.02.20b		"THE Sun SAYS Brit no more"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8453781/saj id-javid-shamima-begum-isis-bride-death- cult/
2019.02.20c	Matt Dathan	"BANISHED"	
2019.02.20d	Matt Dathan	"Begum is stripped of her British citizenship"	
2019.02.21a	Anila Baig	"Nothing Shamima believes in has ANYTHING to do with being Muslim"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8473840/an ila-baig-nothing-shamima-believes-is-to-do- with-being-muslim/
2019.02.21b	Rod Liddle	"Begum doesn't need help but the liberals who support her do"	
2019.02.21c	Matt Dathan Nick Parker	"JIHAD BRIDE'S BABY 'IS HER TICKET TO UK"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8404016/sh amima-begum-baby-british-jihadi-uk/
2019.02.21d	Bill Leckie	"HARD TO FIND SYMPATHY FOR HER"	
2019.02.21e	Chris Musson	"Humza: Sajid ban breaches her rights"	

2019.02.22a		"THE Sun SAYS Jail traitors"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8484172/ter rorism-laws-sun-says-opinion-isis/
2019.02.22b	Tom Newton Dunn	"CORBYN: LET I.S. BRIDE RETURN"	
2019.02.23	Matt Dathan	"JEZZA BEGUM LAWYER SHAKE"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8491363/jer emy-corbyn-hadnshake-shamima-begum- lawyer/
2019.02.24a	Karl Deeter	"I'M torn about the story of Shamima Begum. []"	
2019.02.24b	Karren Brady	"ISLAMIC lex State bride Shamima []"	
2019.02.24c	Frank McAvennie	"IS TEEN GAVE UP RIGHTS"	
2019.02.24d	Karren Brady	"IISLAMIC I expres "unjus Govern []"	
2019.02.25		"EVEN BEGUM'S DAD BACKS UK []"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8500212/mothers-jihadi-fighters-shamima-begum/
2019.02.28	Kate Ferguson	"HUNDREDS OF I.S. TOTS' BRIT RIGHTS"	
2019.03.02	Tony Parsons	"NO SHAME FOR JIHADI BADDIE"	
2019.03.04	Neil Syson	"CLOG OFF, BEGUMa"	

2019.03.07	Neil Syson	"BEGUM FOR HELP"	
2019.03.09	Greg Wilford	"BABY OF I.S. BRIDE HAS DIED"	
2019.03.11a		"THE Sun SAYS Brits no more"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8607043/voting-down-theresa-mays-deal-no-brexit/
2019.03.11b	Trevor Kavanagh	"LOSING three babies in quick [(85)]"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8606987/theeresa-mays-brexit-leadership-has-uk-grovelling-abyss/
2019.03.11c	Matt Dathan	"HUNT VOW TO RESCUE JIHADI BRIDES' BABIES"	
2019.03.31	Ryan Sabey	"UK BAN ON I.S. BRIDE HUBBY"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8756543/isi s-shamima-begum-husband-banned-syria- terrorism-jihadi-yago-riedijk/
2019.04.11		"Jihad UK kids here"	
2019.04.12	Kate Gerguson	"10YRS JAIL IF YOU 'DO A SHAMIMA'"	
2019.04.14	John Lucas	"Begum 'sewed suicide vests'"	
2019.04.15a	Adam Bennett	"LEGAL AID GIVEN TO I.S. BRIDE"	

2019.04.15b	Nick Parker Kate Ferguson	"Begum's 'suicide vests for IS killers'"	
2019.04.16		"THE Sun SAYS Keep her out"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/8871340/sh amima-begum-hates-britain/
2019.05.21	Martin Beckford	"Javid in treason law push"	
2019.06.01	Tom Wells	"BRITAIN 'FAILED' BEGUM"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/9196275/isis-bride-shamima-begum-failed-by-britain/
2019.09.18	Matt Dathan	"'Dual national' policy blasted"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/9949236/bri tain-powerless-stop-dual-national-terrorists- shamima-begum-entering-uk-lib-dem/
2019.09.29	David Wooding	"NO RETURN FOR BEGUM"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/10027612/s hamima-begum-forget-returning/
2019.10.01	Tom Newton Dunn	"U.S. TO UK: TAKE BACK 600 JIHAD FAMILIES"	
2019.10.23		"IS bride 'in peril"	
2020.01.23	Jonathan Reilly	"JIHADI BRIDES THREAT"	
2020.02.08		"IS bride's legal flop"	

2020.06.12	Tom Wells Isaac Crowson	"JIHADI BRIDE BEGUM'S FLEECED YOU OF £30K"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/11842413/s hamima-begum-30k-legal-aid/
2020.07.19b	David Wooding	"Sir Keir's rap over I.S. bride"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/12163417/sir-keir-starmer-shamima-begum-support-backlash/
2020.07.31		"Sun THE SAYS Let kids in"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/12272708/kids-british-jihadis-brought-back-uk-syria/
2020.08.01b	Tom Wells	"KEPT OUTFOR NOW"	
2020.11.21		"IS bride told: Stay strong"	
2021.03.21	Amir Razavi	"BEGUM TUNES IN TO GMB AT CAMP"	
2021.04.05		"Begum's 5-star life"	
2021.06.20	Gwyn Wright	"Begum 'had flag of IS on uniform'"	(Not found)
2021.09.16b	Tom Wells	"I.S. BEGUM'S FAKEOVER"	(Not found)
2021.09.16c	(Not found)	"Keep her out"	(Not found)

2021.09.18	Ulrika Jonsson	"NOT FOOLED BY 'VICTIM' BEGUM"	(Not found)
2021.09.19a	Tom Wells	"I.S. BRIDE WON'T ID JIHADI LLSBRITS"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/16177742/ji hadi-bride-shamima-begum-wont-name- isis-brits-pal/
2021.09.19b	Jane Atkinson	"BEGUM SHOULD REMAIN"	(Not found)
2021.11.14	Isaac Crowson	"'IS traitor' Begum targeted by wives"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/16728778/s hamima-begum-fearing-for-life-arson- attempt/
2022.01.29	Alice Fuller	"I.S. bride boost on UK return"	(Not found deleted possibly?)
2022.06.12	Tom Wells Ryan Sabey	"TERROR BRIDE FEARS EXECUTION"	https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/18857290/s hamima-begum-execution-fears-trial-terror- offences/

3. THE TIMES

NOTE: The Times articles are behind a paywall that requires subscription

ARTICLE DATE (YYYY.MM. DD)	ARTICLE AUTHOR	ARTICLE NAME	LINK
2015.02.20	Phillippe Naughton Fiona Hamilton	"Fears for three UK schoolgirls 'headed to Syria'"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/fears-for-three-uk-schoolgirls-headed-to-syria-hwc2m59mbj8
2015.02.22a	Dipesh Gadher	"GROOMED FOR TERROR TERROR"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/groomed-for-jihad-7cblj9n7jhl

2015.02.22b	Dipesh Gadher Robin Henry Richard Kerbaj Sian Griffiths	"Sister of jihadist bride: Our mum needs you home"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/sister-of- jihadist-bride-our-mum-needs-you-home- kkh27j83dzb
2015.02.22c	Sonia Elks	"Syria runaways 'failed' by UK security"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/syria-runaways-failed-by-uk-security-tqn2gl9b3s2
2015.02.22d	Lucy Clarke-Billings	"Families of runaway Syria schoolgirls plead for them to come home"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/families- of-runaway-syria-schoolgirls-plead-for- them-to-come-home-2wjz9bbq3vd
2015.02.23	Deborah Haynes Nicola Woolcock Laura Pitel Sean O'Neill	"Families plead for runaway girls to return"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/families- plead-for-runaway-girls-to-return- vwmmjdt2jf8
2015.02.24	Times Staff	"Britain 'failed to alert Turkey for three days"	
2015.03.08	Marie Woolf Hala Jaber Mark Hookham	"Airline clampdown on jihadist brides"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/airline- clampdown-on-jihadist-brides-qbsfvb36xsb
2015.03.10	Rosemary Bennett	"Tell daughters of sex grooming threat, Muslim parents are told"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/tell-daughters-of-sex-grooming-threat-muslim-parents-are-told-hjm2ct7qmmt

2015.03.21	Fiona Hamilton	"Parents of Isis runaways accused of embracing victimhood"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/parents- of-isis-runaways-accused-of-embracing- victimhood-w0l5jdp3782
2015.03.24	Joshua Baker John Simpson	"Police are hopeless, say parents of Isis girls"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/police- are-hopeless-say-parents-of-isis-girls- xhsmt2l2slz
2016.04.26	Dipesh Gadher	" Beheadings and a taste for chips: the life of a British jihadist bride"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/beheadin gs-and-a-taste-for-chips-the-life-of-a-british- jihadist-bride-88jqs0hzghc
2015.04.27	Fiona Hamilton	"Junk food and beheadings: runaway schoolgirl tweets about life with Isis"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/junk- food-and-beheadings-runaway-schoolgirl- tweets-about-life-with-isis-d2xh8ltj607
2015.05.14	John Simpson	"London schoolgirls 'not among those fleeing Isis'"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/london-schoolgirls-not-among-those-fleeing-isis-9lvkfhwqjhz
2015.05.29	Fiona Hamilton Joshua Baker	"We're not coming back, insist runaways in Syria"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/were-not- coming-back-insist-runaways-in-syria- mxkr8f9mxnp

2015.11.20	Fiona Hamilton	"Women are attracted by utopian message of empowerment"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/women- are-attracted-by-utopian-message-of- empowerment-0lrvb68wczt
2016.08.28		"TILL DEATH US DO PART"	
2019.02.14a		"The Times view on return of a jihadist bride: victim or accomplice?"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/the-times-view-on-return-of-a-jihadist-bride-victim-or-accomplice-phz3kcq36
2019.02.14b		"Analysis"	
2019.02.14c	Richard Ford	"Shamima Begum: Isis bride 'may be targeted by Islamists and far right'"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-isis-terrorist-jihadist-bride-may-be- targeted-by-islamists-and-far-right- tnc6mnxsv
2019.02.15a	Sean O'Neil	"Shamima Begum analysis: On the wrong side of the law"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-analysis-on-the-wrong-side-of-the- law-qck8p6lcw
2019.02.15b	Francis Elliot Lucy Bannerman Sean O'Neil John Simpson	"British Isis bride's family plead for mercy"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/family-of- isis-bride-shamima-begum-make-plea-for- mercy-gdz5qwv0r

2019.02.15c	Lucy Fisher Jonathan Ames	"MPs take a hard line on former schoolgirl's pleas to come home"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/mps-take-a-hard-line-on-former-bethnal-green-schoolgirl-shamima-begum-s-pleas-to-come-home-hwl5qvrlv
2019.02.15d		"How I found London teenager amid chaos of 39,000 refugees"	
2019.02.15e	Anthony Lyod	"Shamima Begum: the interview in full"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/isis- jihadist-bride-shamima-begum-the- interview-in-full-lc7b0dsmp
2019.02.15f	Sean O'Neil	"Shamima Begum: 'Far right would use her to stir up hate'"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-far-right-would-use-her-to-stir-up- hate-m0p6sj6s9
2019.02.16a		"The Times view on Britain's treatment of an Isis bride who wants to come home: Tough Justice"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/the-times-view-on-britain-s-treatment-of-an-isis-bride-who-wants-to-come-home-tough-justice-fmltnph9j
2019.02.16b		"The jihadist bride"	
2019.02.16c	Anthony Loyd Sean O'Neil Lucy Fisher David Brown	"I want my baby with me in UK, says pregnant Isis bride Begum"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/i-want-my-baby-with-me-in-britain-says-isis-bride-56pq7jh3t

2019.02.16d	Sara Khan	"Counter-extremism tsar Sara Khan: if we abandon Shamima Begum, we abandon our values too"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/counter- extremism-tsar-sara-khan-if-we-abandon- shamima-begum-we-abandon-our-values- too-hmh60jknj
2019.02.16e	Lucy Fisher	"Britons have right to return despite risk, says MI6 chief"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/mi6- chief-says-safety-is-priority-but-britons- have-right-to-return-6c3ncmjj3
2019.02.17a	Sajid Javid	"If you run away to join Isis, like Shamima Begum, I will use all my power to stop you coming back"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/if-you-run-away-to-join-isis-like-shamima-begum-iwill-use-all-my-power-to-stop-you-coming-back-8r2lpkfnn
2019.02.17b		"Shamima Begum case highlights lack of terror law reviewer"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/begum- case-highlights-lack-of-terror-law-reviewer- c0t5j2fxw
2019.02.17c	Hannah Lucinda Smith	"Take back captured Isis fighters, Donald Trump tells Europe as Shamima Begum gives birth"	
2019.02.18a	John Simpson Kaya Burgess	"Shamima Begum's lawyer: even Nazis had due process"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/even- nazis-had-due-process-says-lawyer- zpv6f7d0h

2019.02.18b	John Simpson Kaya Burgess	Police who stopped Isis bride found terror plans [CORRECTED]	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/police- who-stopped-isis-bride-found-terror-plans- 0gsw6j96m
2019.02.19a	Sara Tor	Beyond Giley: Here's what I think about Shamima	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/beyond- giley-heres-what-i-think-about-shamima- glzbl0hf0
2019.02.20a	John Simpson	Isis runaway Shamima Begum stripped of her British citizenship	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/isis- runaway-shamima-begum-stripped-of-her- british-citizenship-w97nlm9x3
2019.02.20b	Edward Garnier	Shamima Begum: denial of citizenship will be tested in the courts	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-isis-bride-denial-of-citizenship-will- be-tested-in-the-courts-9r6nvm2rd
2019.02.20c	Anthony Loyd	Decoding Shamima Begum: why we shouldn't be surprised by her lack of remorse	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/decoding -shamima-begum-why-we-shouldnt-be- surprised-by-her-lack-of-remorse- mbgxdbtzf
2019.02.21a		The Times view on Shamima Begum's right to citizenship: Limbo Justice	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/the-times-view-on-shamima-begum-s-right-to-citizenship-limbo-justice-2rqtrns6x

2019.02.21b	John Simpson	Bangladesh shuns stateless Isis bride	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-bangladesh-shuns-stateless-isis- bride-ft7dh382f
2019.03.03	John Simpson	Husband of Isis bride Shamima Begum says they should live together in Netherlands	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/husband- of-isis-bride-shamima-begum-says-they- should-live-together-in-netherlands- rm7ph3jm8
2019.03.09	Anna Behrmann	Isis bride's baby dies after falling ill at camp	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/isis-bride-shamima-begums-baby-dies-after-falling-ill-at-camp-wgsx2wqls
2019.03.10a		Don't blame Britain for this baby's death	
2019.03.10b	Dipesh Gadher Caroline Wheeler	UK sisters who wed Isis fighters lose citizenship	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/uk-sisters-who-wed-isis-fighters-lose-citizenship-36sz69fn9
2019.03.10c	Richard Ford	We are working on a plan to rescue Britissts' children, says Jeremy Hunt	

2019.03.12	Richard Ford	Family of Isis bride pleads with Javid to show mercy	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-family-of-isis-bride-pleads-with- javid-to-show-mercy-q3rls209b
2019.03.18	Will Pavia	How to stop girls becoming jihadi brides	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/how-to-stop-girls-becoming-jihadi-brides-txvx6xvxn
2019.03.30	John Simpson	Begum family's legal battle	
2019.04.01	Lucy Fisher	Gavin Williamson: Don't allow jihadists back	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/gavin-williamson-don-t-allow-jihadists-back-8c3nmwwkt
2019.04.02	Anthony Loyd	'I was brainwashed. I knew nothing'	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/isis-bride-shamima-begum-i-regret-everything-please-let-me-start-my-life-again-in-britain-9g0tn08vn
2019.04.14	Tony Grew	UK jihadi bride Shamima Begum 'prepared suicide bombers'	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/uk-jihadi- bride-shamima-begum-prepared-suicide- bombers-p08chx5p5
2019.04.15	Jonathan Ames	Wrangling over Shamima Begum's citizenship could end up before the Supreme Court	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/assange-lawyer-joins-begum-team-tfqxz2x76

2019.04.16	Melanie Phillips	Why the Isis bride deserves legal aid in citizenship row	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/yes-shamima-begum-does-deserve-legal-aid-52nbn55h0
2019.05.31a	Richard Ford Anthony Loyd	Javid accused of exploiting jihadi bride to aid career	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/javid- accused-of-exploiting-jihadi-bride-to-aid- career-0bcj9mj56
2019.05.31b		Shamima Begum's family v Sajid Javid: The letter in full	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-s-family-v-sajid-javid-the-letter-in- full-k3qr0l3p6
2019.08.05	Jonathan Ames	The Met demands journalists' notes on jihadi bride Shamima Begum	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/the-met-demands-journalists-notes-on-jihadi-bride-shamima-begum-2x2ct93r2
2019.09.14	Dipesh Gadher Louise Callaghan	Handcuffs await jihadi brides sent back from Syria	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/handcuffs -await-jihadi-brides-sent-back-from-syria- 0vxhkzmdh
2019.09.30a	John Simpson	Isis bride can never come home, insists Patel	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/isis-bride-shamima-begum-can-never-come-home-insists-priti-patel-8n3s5ljn9

2019.09.30b		The Times view on British citizens held in Syria: Bring Them Back	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/the- times-view-on-british-citizens-held-in-syria- bring-them-back-5n2m9mtsx
2019.10.25a	Catherine Philip	Behind the story	
2019.10.25b	Anthony Loyd	Shamima Begum: I fear psychotic Isis women	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-i-fear-psychotic-isis-women- 2z08s30jl
2019.10.27	Sarah Baxter	Let the Isis brides come home with their cubs	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/let-the- isis-brides-come-home-with-their-cubs- 5xdlhjz3p
2020.02.07a	Jonathan Ames	Judges uphold decision to revoke Shamima Begum's citizenship	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/judges- uphold-decision-to-revoke-shamima- begums-citizenship-7hwq99vz9
2020.02.07b	Anthony Loyd	Anthony Loyd: My bleak final meeting with Isis bride Shamima Begum	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/anthony-loyd-my-bleak-final-meeting-with-isis-bride-shamima-begum-8xrlg2r9z
2020.07.16a	Anthony Loyd	Shamima Begum knows her struggle to come home is far from over	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-knows-her-struggle-to-come-home- is-far-from-over-n697f9knc

2020.07.16b		The Times view on Shamima Begum's citizenship appeal: Security Risk	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/the- times-view-on-shamima-begum-s- citizenship-appeal-security-risk-k5hjqwkzt
2020.07.18	Jonathan Ames	Begum ruling brings call to make 'moral support' a crime	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/call-to-make-moral-support-for-jihadis-a-crime-87lf9hzxz
2020.07.17	Fiona Hamilton, Crime and Security Editor Jonathan Ames, Legal Editor Richard Ford, Home Correspondent	"Jihadist bride can come back to Britain after judges' ruling"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-can-return-to-uk-for-citizenship- appeal-court-rules-xjhdmmvl0
2020.07.30	Jonathan Sumption	"Appeal ruling means jihadist bride has won even if she loses"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/appeal-ruling-means-jihadist-bride-has-won-even-if-she-loses-8dkzwlqs8
2020.08.01a		"Setback for Begum Shamima Begum's"	
2020.08.11	Court of Appeals	"Reasons for granting Shamima Begum leave to enter the UK"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/reasons- for-granting-shamima-begum-leave-to- enter-the-uk-trrlq5hq9

2020.11.22	Dipesh Gadher	"Isis brides lining up to return to UK"	
2020.11.24b	Fiona Hamilton	"Jihadi bride is a terrorism risk, court told"	
2020.11.25	Fiona Hamilton	"Shamima Begum 'risks a beating' for talking to lawyers about citizenship appeal"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-risks-a-beating-for-talking-to- lawyers-about-citizenship-appeal- gs30psr5s
2021.03.28		"Begum is paying for others' crimes"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/letters-to-the-editor-hereditary-peers-must-go-with-the-crony-ones-in-tow-xmw83cbd3
2021.06.19	Fiona Hamilton	"Begum 'was trafficked"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-might-have-been-trafficked- appeals-court-told-sm8ppq0ps
2021.06.21	Nicola Woolcock	"Schoolgirls who joined Islamic State 'tried to rope in pupils"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-and-classmates-who-joined-isis- tried-to-rope-in-other-pupils-r6w95js0k
2021.09.15	John Reynolds	"Shamima Begum begs British public for forgiveness"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-begs-british-public-for-forgiveness- xbzjvvlkr

2021.09.19c	India Knight	"IndiaKnight Shamima Begum has nowhere to go but here"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-has-nowhere-to-go-but-here- xswzlqzs9
2021.11.23	John Reynolds	"I never hated Britain, says jihadist bride in plea for trial"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/let-me-stand-trial-in-britain-says-shamima-begum-st06cg2xr
2022.06.13	David Brown	"Begum fears death penalty in Syria"	https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/shamima -begum-fears-death-penalty-in-syria- dv72dtnch